
ARPC Frontline 
At the frontline of customer service 

P
ag

e1
 

ARPC Frontline is a resource the FSS community can reference to find the latest information and updates from 

the Headquarters Air Reserve Personnel Center. For more information about the notices, please follow the 

embedded links to the ARPC webpage.  

Frontline Notice: 231103-01 

Topic: Extension for Processing Legacy Evals Prior to vPC Sunset  

Applicable to: Air National Guard and Air Force Reserve Airmen  

BLUF: Legacy evals processing in vPC has been extended from 15 November 2023 to 31 December 2023. 

Frontline Notice: 231103-02 

Topic: myFSS Reduced Retired Pay Age (RRPA) Application Updates and Feedback 

Applicable to: Air National Guard and Air Force Reserve Airmen  

BLUF: AF Reserve and Air National Guard members will not need to attach qualifying orders unless there is 

a discrepancy in data or the RRPA Application reflects “Potentially Qualifying” on the Orders/PCARS line.

Additional resources are available at: 

HQ ARPC Information Toolbox on Teams 

https://www.arpc.afrc.af.mil/ 

https://www.af.mil/Policy-Updates/ 

FSS Commanders and Superintendents can call the FSSE line for assistance or questions. 

https://www.arpc.afrc.af.mil/
https://www.af.mil/Policy-Updates/
https://www.arpc.afrc.af.mil/Portals/4/Documents/DTI%20Updates/3%20Nov/231103%20Evals%20Frontline%20Message.pdf?ver=kf-86N75Jl31exqtL_Im8Q%3d%3d&timestamp=1699039898200
https://www.arpc.afrc.af.mil/Portals/4/Documents/DTI%20Updates/3%20Nov/231103%20Retirements%20Frontline%20Message.pdf?ver=iAVh_7ehjx_KEsYllodDgg%3d%3d&timestamp=1699039900550



